

Booster Club Minutes April 20, 2017 High School Cafeteria Moved to Amy's house

ATTENDANCE: Amy Doerschuk, Marie Good, Amanda Burns

Waited at the High School until 7:15 PM, then moved meeting to Amy's house due to cafeteria being locked and unable to locate a custodian.

The March Minutes were reviewed and approved.

NEW BUSINESS

Fundraiser Meal: Numbers of meals sold for the fundraising dinner have been decreasing. Guessing at possible factors, other than low number of girls participating, boy's also do pork dinner with a week or so of the girls. It was discussed and decided to have the School District's Food Service prepare the fundraiser meal. We will be doing the same exact meal the Girl's Hockey team does, Turkey, stuffing, mashed potatoes, green beans, roll, drink and dessert. Raise price to \$11.00 per meal.

Budget: Numbers were adjusted in budget to reflect the increase of number of known seniors for the 2017-2018, 7 players. This effects senior gift money and also scholarship money. Website fee will be due for next 2 years. A few adjustments were made to the income lines to balance out the expenses. Changes were reviewed and approved. Marie will have the 2017-2018 final budget to present at the May 2017 meeting.

Old Business

Summer Opportunities: Coach Burns briefly reviewed summer opportunities. (Refer to March 2017 Minutes for the Summer Opportunities) No Millersville camp, not enough girls are available. High School summer league will be at Hempfield. She also requested funds for book study.

Youth Camp: Numbers are good for camp about 50, registration still open. Ordered t-shirts and basketballs. There was an issue in customs with the maroon and white balls, so we are now getting black and white balls.

Nominations of Officers & Committee Chairs: No nominations came in for officers of chairpersons. We need to work to reach out to younger families to step up and take on positions. It is has become custom that the senior parents are not in charge of committees or officers so they can be of help to any new person and also simply enjoy their daughter's senior season. Brainstorming of some potentional parents to help was done and parents will be contacted. It was discussed and agreed, that nominations and voting for officers will take place at the November meeting. Need a secretary, vice-president, chair person for sponsors/programs, sub sale, dinner coordinator.

Respectfully submitted, Amy Doerschuk Booster Club President